Facilities Committee Meeting

May 2, 2024 at 8:00 AM.

Attendees: Dave Chambers, Julie Crew, Todd Hodkey, Crell Johns,

Cyndi McClintock, Steve Mishler, Gretchen Newton, Joe Nichols, Ryan O’Cull,
Ron Ross, Aaron Sable, Andrew West

Not in attendance: Victoria Druley, Craig Komar

Levy and District Information:
Medinabees.org > Levy Discussion Information

Previous Business:

e Performing Arts Center - Energy efficient LED lights will be installed as a cost savings to
the District.

New Business:

e Heritage Elementary - Town Center Construction Company has been named and
approved as the contractor to complete the renovation project. Heritage
Elementary will be converted to the District Preschool. Architect, Fanning
Howey, determined the projected cost at $1.8 million. The bid came in under
budget at $1,059,000.00. A Pre Construction meeting was held May 1st. The
project is to be completed prior to the start of the 2024-25 school year.

e Discussions continue to take place for necessary repairs and upgrades to the
existing High School track. If approved, the future project would be funded by
sales tax dollars.

e A necessary sidewalk measuring 8.6’ x 258’, will be constructed at Sidney Fenn
Elementary in the bus loop area. The project also will be funded through sales
tax dollars.

Next Meeting: August 1st, 2024 / 8:00 AM / MHS PDC



